HARRY S. TRUMAN, MO., CHAIRMAN

TOM CONNALLY, TEX.
JAMES M. MEAD, N. Y.
MON C. WALLGREN, WASH.
CARL A. HATCH, N. MEX.
HARLEY M. KILGORE, W. VA.
HUGH FULTON, CHIEF COUNSEL

Miled States Senate

SPECIAL COMMITTEE INVESTIGATING
THE NATIONAL DEFENSE PROGRAM

February 2, 1944.

Wr. Julius H. Amberg. Special Assistant to the Secretary of War, Room 3-E-739, Pentagon Building, Washington-25, D. C.

Dear Mr. Ambergt

Shen Senator Ferguson and I were inspecting Resaford Ordnance Depot near Taledo, we were informed that it had been operated by the International Harvester Company since the first of September 1943. We were also informed that many other Ordnance Depots were being operated by private contractors.

The Committee would appreciate being informed as to the extent of this practice, the contractual basis upon which it is handled, the reasons for discontinuing army operation and an appraisal of the efficiency and relative performance under private contract as compared with the Army's own operation.

Very truly yours,

Assistant Counsel

GMIR